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January 8, 2024 
 
Madison Harris  
Town of Minturn Planner 
PO Box 309 
Minturn, CO 81645  
 
Re:  Minturn Cemetery 
 806 Cemetery Road 
 DRB Resubmittal Review 
Project No. 23-0001  
 
 
Dear Madison: 
 
We reviewed the revised DRB submittal for the Minturn Cemetery Maintenance Shed dated 
December 18, 2023, for compliance with the engineering requirements of Section 16-21-165; 
Design Review applications of the Minturn Municipal Code (MMC).    
 
MMC Section 16-21-615 Section C:  
 
Section (C) (2) Boundary Survey:  
The “Partial Topographic Survey” prepared by Eagle Valley Surveying Inc. dated 
September 5, 2023, has been updated and provided with the application.  

 The survey has been revised to address the comments in our letters of October 16 
and October 20, 2023.  

The revised survey complies with the requirements of the MMC; however, there are two 
technical items which should be revised. “Note 1 – Date of Update: 9/5/23” and 
“Surveyor’s Certificate”:  The dates associated with these items should be revised to reflect 
the date additional information was added to the map – i.e., additional monuments, 
November 2023 title report, and utility locations.  
 
The Survey included with the revised application is satisfactory to proceed with Design 
Review; however an updated map reflecting the revised dates should be provided for 
inclusion in the Town file.  
 
Section (C) (3) Site Plan: 

 The site plan has been revised to reflect the information provided on the updated 
survey and is complete.  
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Section (C) (4) Grading & Drainage Plan: 
 Alpine Engineering, Inc, provided calculations dated October 30, 2023, to 

demonstrate the adequacy of the proposed drainage.  
 

The revised application is complete as noted and we recommend the Town proceed with 
Design Review.  

 
Please feel free to contact us if you have additional questions.  

 
Respectfully, 
Inter-Mountain Engineering (Town Engineer) 

 
Jeffery M. Spanel PE 
 
CC: Michelle Metteer, Scot Hunn 


